June 2017 Minutes Corpus Christi Parents' Group Monday, June 5, 2017

7:06 Call to Order

Not Present: Michael Zapien,

- Welcome/Opening Prayer Anne Swinney
 - o Introductions.
- Secretary's Report Leslie Pave
 - Moved to approve May meeting minutes
 - Approved
- Moderator Update Katie Murphy
 - o Interviews underway for K and 6 teachers.
 - o CCPG and CCSB 2017/2018 calendar distributed.
 - o 8th grade high school attendance.
 - 23 BOD
 - 3 St. Mary's
 - 1 De La Salle
 - 1 St. Joes
 - 1 or 2 to Oakland Tech
 - 17 kids in honors classes.
 - 4 received Presidents Scholarship at BOD, 2 at St Mary's. Most ever from an 8th grade at CC.
 - o Remodel will be starting on June 19.
 - Asbestos will be taken out.
- President Anne Swinney
 - Successful 8th grade farewell dinner.
- Vice President Sheila Johnson
 - o 11,490 volunteer hours so far this year.
 - Katie and Sheila will send a letter acknowledging families who contributed over 75 hours.
 - Bills will be sent out to those who have not completed their hours.
- Secretary Leslie Pave
 - Nothing to Report

- Assistant Treasurer –Linda Taylor-Cochran
 - Total Assets: \$50,209 (This includes miscellaneous funds yet to be distributed.)
- Room Parent Coordinator Asiann Velasco
 - Nothing to Report
- TIP Chair Annie Dizon
 - o TIP appreciation assembly went well.
 - Staff and Aides received summer fun kits.
 - Teachers received projects from kids, and insulated cooler.
 - Movie tickets and gift cards will be in card at upcoming event.
- Fundraising Jen Colgan
 - The Star Dine Out event raised \$350
 - \$1350 total from Big Pie. Last year was \$400.
 - Proposing Amazon Smile.
 - 0.05% to your favorite charity when you buy directly from Amazon.
 - Will set up over the summer.
- Mentor/Communications -Kati Warner
 - New families will be set up with mentor families at beginning of summer. Previously in August.
 - Will see about including new moms in Moms Back to School Party from Silent Auction.
- Parliamentarian Report -Amy Spillane
 - Welcome to our new members, and thank you to Anne Swinney for serving as President.
 - New members were introduced: Michelle Shalauta,
 Assistant Treasurer; Laura Slakey, Secretary; Jen Rivas, TIP Coordinator and Anne Dizon as President.
- New Business Anne Swinney
 - Thank you to outgoing members. Amy Spillane, Leslie Pave, Michael Zapien.
- Adjournment: 7:35